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Monday 9th October, 2023
Dear Parents and Carers,
Attendance
Improving attendance is a key priority. Attendance for the whole school is currently 95%. The number of pupils who are persistently absent from school is reducing. This is positive. We know pupils make better progress if they arrive in school on time and attend school regularly.

This year we have a Thursday treat for classes who have 100% attendance from a Monday to a Thursday. Well done to Reception Green, 1 Yellow, 2 Yellow, 3 Red, 4 Red, 4 Green, 5 Red, 5 Green, 5 Yellow and 6 Green.

Some pupils are arriving at school after 8.45am. This means they are missing breakfast in school and the first part of their lesson. The school gates open at 8.30am. Please make sure your child arrives on time every day.

If you need help or support to improve your child's attendance please speak with your child's teacher. 

After school clubs
This term we have 22 clubs running on a Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and a Thursday. Pupils enjoy attending our after-school clubs. We have the following clubs at Grove:

Dance, Football, Choir, Djembe, Drumming, Basketball, Arts and Crafts, Chess, TTRS, Origami, Art, Book buffet, Construction and Code. 

We will be sending out letters on 23rd October about after school clubs for autumn 2. Make sure you return the forms by the 25th October.
Road safety
Our pupils know how to keep themselves safe when they are crossing roads. Unfortunately, a small number of parents continue to park on the yellow lines on Dawson Road. We have seen parents open car doors into the road to let children out of the car and perform dangerous u turns on the crossing area that put children at risk as they arrive and leave school. I am asking all parents to remember that this is dangerous and unacceptable. We need to make sure all our children are safe and avoid a serious accident taking place. 
Parental consultations and workshops
So far this term we have held workshops for parents in: Online Safety, Phonics and Reading and Maths. Our workshops are very well attended. Lots of parents tell us they value finding out how we teach reading and mathematics, you enjoy seeing your child being taught in school. Parents attended the Online Safety workshop led by Miss Binns (Computing Curriculum Leader). We will continue to hold these workshops throughout the year.

We will be holding parental consultations on Wednesday 18th October. We look forward to sharing the progress your child is making with you.
Many thanks to all the parents who joined our parental consultations and workshops. This event was very well attended. The feedback from parents tells us workshops are really useful. 
Here are some written comments from parents. 

What did you find the most helpful during the workshop?

How to read with expression

Teacher’s explanation of how they work through the lessons

How to ask questions when reading at home

Tricky words and sound blending

Interaction with my child

What we should be doing at home to help my child develop

Yours sincerely 
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Grove School





Justine Baker

Head Teacher

Dawson Road, Handsworth, Birmingham B21 9HB Tel: 0121 464 4669 
Fax: 0121 464 0508. Email: enquiry@grove.bham.sch.uk


